
 

Duffy Health Center Annual Report  
Fiscal Year 2014 

 

The mission of the Duffy Health Center is to improve the quality of life for persons who are homeless 
or at risk of homelessness on Cape Cod through community collaborations and  

the provision of integrated medical, mental health, addiction treatment,  
case management and housing support services.  

 

In 2013 we served 2,923 patients through 31,018 visits.  
Our patients come from every town on Cape Cod. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

Duffy Health Center employees are exceptional. We captured their smiles at a full staff meeting and  
at a client appreciation cookout hosted by Boston Medical Center Health Net Plan and  

our generous board members. 

Local collaborations included 
another successful  

“Santa's Elves” project with  
donations from churches and the 

McGraw family. 

Case Managers Cathy Finn,  
Karen Danskin and Arlene Crosby 

and Reverend Connie Bickford spoke 
about the impact of Duffy services     

to a sell-out crowd at the 
Fifth Annual Duffy Gala.  

The “suitcase getaway”  
winners flew to Hilton Head 
Island for a weekend at the 

Royal Sonesta Hotel. 

This year’s honorees were  
Cindy Glista, Susan Duenas,  
Dr. Lisa Zandonella–Huhta,  

Connie Bickford and Claire Goyer 
who were important in  
Duffy’s development.  

Monthly donations of food for 
our waiting room from  

Whole Foods in Hyannis. 

A staff retreat  
hosted by the Maas Family  

at the Orleans Inn. 



 

Highlights from the year include: 
 

Duffy staff and other organizations such as Vinfen collaborated to hold coffee houses for   

clients four mornings a week. Music, craft projects and food were part of the program.  

The Day Center on Hyannis Main Street moved towards becoming a reality. Duffy staff worked 
with the Main Street Initiative Committee to establish a local Day Center program at the NOAH 

Shelter based on a model in Salem, MA.  

Heidi Nelson, Duffy CEO, served on the Massachusetts Department of Public Health's Opioid 

Task Force. 

Duffy now hosts a monthly cable show called “Duffy Doings.” Segments highlight Duffy’s     
projects with local partners such as the Veterans’ “Stand Down Cape Cod” with Cape Cod  

Academy. 

Duffy co-sponsored the very successful 2nd Annual Behavioral Health Summit. More than 300           

people attended in 2014. Chris Herron, former Boston Celtics player, shared his recovery story. 

The Fifth Annual Duffy Gala exceeded expectations with a sold out crowd of 350 people          
enjoying a beautiful evening at Rectrix. The Sixth Gala is scheduled for Friday, May 8th, 2015. 

Save the date! 

Our vision at Duffy is to help make Cape Cod a community where all persons have access to 

quality health care, safe and affordable housing, and lives filled with hope and purpose.  

 

Please support our Annual Fund so Duffy Health Center can continue providing high quality                      

services to our patients across Cape Cod. 

 

 Heidi R. Nelson       Andrew Singer, Esq 
 Chief Executive Officer      Board President 
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REVENUES: FY 2015 Forecast 

Net Patient Service Revenue               2,484,514  

Total Grant Revenue               1,896,235  

Total Program Revenue                  238,000  

Total Donations & Special Events                  251,000  

Total Other Income                    75,025  
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Thank You to Our Donors  

Bickford-Best Society 
Gifts of $2,000.00 and above 
 

Anonymous FY 2014  

Mrs. Arthur Bickford  

James Buffington  

Patrick M. Butler Charitable Fund  
of the Cape Cod Foundation 
 

Cape Air Nantucket Airlines  

Cape Cod Academy Shelter               
from the Storm  

Cape Cod Healthcare  

Dr. Melvin Cohen and                           
Ms. Pamela Smith  

Comcast Business  

The Crane Foundation  

Norman J. Duffy  

Norman J. Duffy and Robert L. Duffy  

Eastern Bank Charitable Foundation  

East Main Street Development, LLC  

Jerome J. Forman, Esq.  

Franey Medical Labs  

Emelyn Grize 

James Hinkle and Roy Hammer  

David Kaplan  

Joe Keller  

Dr. Herbert O. Mathewson  

Mr. and Mrs. David McGraw  

Dr. Chet Mohr  

Mr. Liam Monaghan and                       
Dr. Karen Rogers Monaghan  

Heidi Nelson  

Opthalmic Consultants of Boston  

Mr. and Mrs. David I. Oppenheim  

Catherine and Douglas Reynolds  

Neil Ringler, DDS  

Andrew L. Singer, Esq.  

Dr. and Mrs. Gary E. Tratt  

John and Frederica Valois  

The Stanley Watson Foundation  

Ellen Wendell  

Sharon Hawkins and Allen J. White, PhD  

Bill and Linda Zammer  

 

 

 

 

Founders Circle 
Gifts of $1,000.00- $1,999.00 

 

Dr. William Agel  

Connie Bickford  

Boston Medical Center HealthNet Plan  

Dr. and Mrs. Daniel Canaday  

Paul Curry and Christine Cea-Curry  

Elyse DeGroot and Bob McGowen  

Dr. and Mrs. Leslie DeGroot  

First Congregational Church  

Gail M. Frieswick  

Paul and Lisa Gage  

Drs. Timothy and Beth Herrick  

Mr. and Mrs. Hugh C. Hilliard  

Mass League of Community           
Health Centers  

Mr. and Mrs. John E. Murphy  

Louise and Matt Patrick  

Joseph Perkins  

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Rahal  

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Spaulding  

St. Peter's Church  
 

Directors Circle  
Gifts of $250.00 - $999.00 

 

Alexander, Aronson, Finning & Co  

James H. Anderson  

Dr. and Mrs. Albert Barrows, III  

Paul Blackmore  

Cape Cod Hospital Medical Staff  

Cape Cod Plastic Surgery, Inc.  

Dorothy and Herbert Carver, Trustees  

Cotuit Federated Church  

Arlene Crosby  

Dennis Union Church  

DePaola, Begg & Associates  

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Drago  

ExxonMobil Foundation  

Mr. and Mrs. David Ferraresi  

Dr. and Mrs. Paul Fitzgerald  

Claire F. Goyer  

Suzan Greenup  

Norman and Gail LaPrade  

Kate Linehan  

Dr. and Mrs. David R. Lovett  

James F. Lyons  

Duncan Macallister  

Ms. Ann B. O'Connell  

Pamela Thoits Olson  

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Perkins  

Mr. and Mrs. J. Richard Fairbanks, Jr.  

Mr. and Mrs. Charles N. Robinson  

Dorothy Savarese  

Elaine Singer  

St. Andrew's By The Sea  

St. David's Episcopal Church  

Mr. and Mrs. Noah T. Totten  

Unitarian Church of Barnstable  

Mr. and Mrs. W. Redwood Wright  
 

Donors 
Gifts up to $249.00 

 

Academy for Lifelong Learning  

Dr. and Mrs. Richard J. Angelo, Jr.  

Mr. and Mrs. Peter Baker  

Mr. and Mrs. Frank H. Barnhart  

G. Curtis Barry, MD  

Judith Beeten  

Susan and Bob Belekewicz  

Lawrence J. Bennett  

Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Berg  

Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Boccuzzi  

Carol Bois  

Karen Bourg  

Suzanne M. Box  

Maureen S. Briand  

Jennifer Brown  

Dr. and Mrs. Loren C. Burger  

Cape Cod Five Cents Savings Bank  

Patricia Chappell  

Chubb & Son  

Deborah Clemence  

Lisa Clemence  

Mr. and Mrs. Barry J. Conant  

Phyllis Cooper  

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel A. Cronin, Jr.  

Mr. and Mrs. William Crowell, Jr.  

Jane Dalton  

Dr. Charles L. Diana  



  

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Doolin  

Terry and Susan Duenas  

Jeffrey and Julie Dykens  

Mr. and Mrs. William Elkins  

William H. Ellis, PhD and                      
Stefanie M. Adams, PhD  

Janis Epstein  

Nancy M. Erskine  

Gregory Everson  

Dr. and Mrs. William N. Fenney  

Kathleen Finn  

Judith Garvey  

Cynthia Glista  

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph C. Gora  

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Gray  

Greek Ladies Philoptochos                   
Society of Cape Cod  

Mr. and Mrs. Albert E. Grorud  

Mrs. Dorothy Gulachenski  

David W. Halvorsen  

Mr. and Mrs. Charles M. Harden  

Phyllis Horton  

Linda Hunter  

Christina Ianzito  

Dorothy Ianzito  

Nancy Johnson  

Oakley Jones, Jr.  

Mr. and Mrs. Michael T. Kelly  

Lisa King  

Wesley and Joyce Klein  

Joan C. Knowlton  

Dr. and Mrs. Maurice D. Kogut  

Deborah Krau  

Nancy Krojewski  

Irene B. Lehan  

Ethel Leonard  

Maureen Lovett  

Estelle R. Lussier  

Mr. and Mrs. Robert D. Macallister  

Dr. and Mrs. Andrew Mann  

Rory Marcus  

Mr. Edward Maroney and                   
Ms. Ellen Chahey  

Massachusetts Medical Society  

Keith W. McAteer, MD  

Lawrence S. McAuliffe, MD  

Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. McKay  

Benjamin F. Moreland, Jr.  

Mr. and Mrs. Bruce W. Nightingale  

Judith November  

Leonora M. O'Brien  

Mr. and Mrs. Paul C. Glynn  

Margaret and John Pendergast  

Dr. and Mrs. Thomas L. Philbrick  

Marla F. Pietroniro  

Pilgrim Congregational Church  

Rita Pineau  

Mr. and Mrs. Dean Potter  

Charles E. Preus  

Mr. Robert S. Putnam  

Susan Reid  

Peter M. Ripley, MD and                     
Judith A. Kostka, MS  

Mr. and Mrs. Paul J. Ruchinskas  

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Scudder  

Anne Sigsbee, MD  

Mr. and Mrs. Edward Skoler  

Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Brooks Smith  

Thomas Patrick Stewart  

Raymond F. Sullivan, Jr.  

James Z. Taylor, MD  

Mr. Haskell Thomson  

Mr. and Mrs. G. James Twite  

Mr. and Mrs. David Webster  

Marc A. Whaley, MD  

Mr. and Mrs. Terrence Windle  

Women's Union of                                     
The First Congregational Church  

Dr. and Mrs. David A. Wood  

Kate Woods  

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Zammito  

*This year’s Annual Report places donors in the appropriate category based on their combined pledge to the Comprehensive Campaign as well as gifts to the 

Annual Fund and involvement in the Evening of Stars Gala. We have made every effort to ensure that our donor list is accurate.  

If your listing is incorrect, please call Elyse DeGroot at 508-771-7517 ext. 104, so that she can resolve the situation immediately. 


